
This letter was written on 22nd December 2022 by Sydina Muhamad 
Al Kabir, Khalif of the Fes Zawiya in Morocco. As a reminder, 
Muhamad Al Kabir is the son of Sharif Ahmad, son of Muhamadul 
Kabir, son of Muhamdul Bachir, son of Sharif Muhamadul Habib, son 
of Mawlana Shaykh AHMED Al-TIJANI (RTA). In this message, he is 
solemnly calling the attention of the Muslim and the Tijani 
community against a 47-page document containing some asraar or 
secrets, falsely attributed to Mawlana Shaykh Ahmed al-Tidiani RTA. 
This document is circulating in the social medias and other digital 
platforms, and its authors allegedly said that Muhamad Al Kabir had 
posted it online. As a matter of fact, the Khalif states that he even 
does not know the authors of this poorly written, and unstructured 
document, but they are utterly wrong. Sold at $37, the document is 
said to be able to solve any problems the buyer may have thanks to 
the secrets couched in the xaatim. The Khalif warns believers as well 
as disciples that such a document is inauthentic and is opposite to 
the Sydina Shaykh’s family’s tradition and practice. The Shaykh Al 
Kabir invites everyone to discard this lie and to never get involved in 
initiating or supporting similar deceitful schemes in the name of the 
Highly Honorable Mawlana Shaykh Ahmad al-Tijani and his noble 
descendants. 


